Town of Sanbornton

Box 124, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton New Hampshire 03269  Tel. 603.286.8303   Fax. 603.286.9544


Sanbornton Planning Board

Workshop Meeting Minutes
June 3, 2010

1. Role Call
The meeting opened at 7:02 pm with the following Planning Board members in attendance: Don Bormes, Chair; Carmine Cioffi, Vice Chair; Dick Gardner, Member; Evelyn Auger, Member and Bob Ward, Town Planner.  Absent were: Andrew Livernois, BOS Representative and Will Ellis, Alternate.
Others attending:  James “Nick” Orgettas

2. Seating of Alternates for absent Members
           N/A
3. Old Business
a.
Election of Planning Board officers
Dick Gardner made a motion to have Don Bormes serve as chair for the ensuing year, seconded by Evelyn Auger. All in favor, motion carried.  Dick Gardner made a motion to have Carmine Cioffi serve as vice-chair, seconded by Don Bormes. All in favor, motion carried.

b.
Update on “LAKE WINNISQUAM WATERSHED MANAGEMENT PROJECT”

Bob Ward reported on the status of the Lake Winnisquam Watershed Management Project (LWWMP).  The LWWMP project manager is Don Foudriat.  The Lake Winnisquam Watershed Advisory Committee (LWWAC) has been established and members of the committee are:  Andrew Livernois, Board of Selectmen; Don Foudriat, Town of Sanbornton; Bob Veloski, Town Administrator; Carmine Cioffi, Sanbornton Planning Board; Donald Miller, NH Fish & Game Commission; Patricia Tarpey, Lakes Region Planning Commission; Craig Davis, Winnisquam Village Association; Andrew Chapman, NH Department of Environmental Services; Brad Crosby, Sanbornton Conservation Commission; and Bob Ward, Sanbornton Town Planner.

A “Request for Qualifications” was advertised on April 15 soliciting proposals from watershed management consultants for the LWWMP project.  Two consultant proposals were received by the submittal deadline of May 28.  They are from the following consultants:  AECOM Environment from Belmont NH and FB Environmental Associates from Portland ME.


Bob Ward stated that the consultant proposals are in the process of being reviewed by the LWWAC and that the LWWAC will probably interview the consultant candidates sometime soon.
c. Update on Master Plan
Bob Ward reported on the status of the Master plan update process.  He indicated that the Master Plan Advisory Committee (MPAC) is on schedule to complete the Master Plan by the end of December 2010.  
4. New Business
      a.   Revised mapping contract with Lakes Region Planning Commission

Bob Ward mentioned that the mapping contract with Lakes Region Planning Commission needs to be revised and that he is in negotiation with the LRPC concerning the cost of mapping services.  He further indicated that the revised mapping contract will be coming to the Planning Board for review and recommendation before it goes to the Board of Selectmen for final approval.
      b.   Resignation of Terry Lewis from Alternate on Planning Board


Bob Ward informed the Planning Board that Terry Lewis has resigned his position as Alternate on the Planning Board due to other commitments. He has also resigned from MPAC. Bob Ward stated that the Planning Board needs to appoint a new person to represent the Planning Board on the MPAC. Carmine Cioffi stated that he is willing be the Planning Board representative on the MPAC until someone else is appointed. Chair Bormes stated that he will fill in when Carmine Cioffi is unable to attend.

Bob Ward stated that Carmine Cioffi’s term as a Member on the Planning Board expired at Town Meeting 2010. The Planning Board has recommended to the Board of Selectmen that Carmine be reappointed to the position. Bob Ward stated that he has not yet heard anything back from the Board of Selectmen concerning Carmine Cioffi’s reappointment.
  c. 
Interview with candidate for Alternate Member of Planning Board

Bob Ward stated that James “Nick” Orgettas of Birch Pond Road in Sanbornton replied to the advertisement for Alternates to the Planning Board and is present to be interviewed for that position. Chair Bormes stated that the Planning Board interviews new candidates and then recommends appointment to the Board of Selectmen. Chair Bormes asked Mr. Orgettas to detail any experience he has that would qualify him as an Alternate to the Planning Board. Mr. Orgettas stated that he has extensive experience with Planning Boards from the other side of the table as a real estate developer and a general contractor for commercial properties. He is now retired. Mr. Orgettas also stated that he served as Building Inspector for the Town of Brookline NH. He currently works on a volunteer basis as Health Officer for the Town of Brookline.

Dick Gardner asked if there are any specific reasons Mr. Orgettas would like to serve on the Planning Board.  Mr. Orgettas stated that he does not want to see property taxes get so high that Sanbornton residents can no longer afford to live here. Some commercial development could be one way to achieve this. Discussion followed concerning commercial development in Sanbornton. Evelyn Auger suggested that Mr. Orgettas obtain Sanbornton Ordinances and Regulations to familiarize himself with them.

Dick Gardner made a motion for the Planning Board to recommend Nick Orgettas to the Board of Selectmen for appointment to the Planning Board as an Alternate Member, seconded by Carmine Cioffi. All in favor, motion carried.


Evelyn Auger stated that she feels that Mr. Orgettas would make a good liaison to the Conservation Commission. She further stated that now that she is a full member on the Planning Board she does not feel she should remain as liaison to the Conservation Commission.

d. Update on Regional Housing Needs Assessment
Bob Ward reported that the Lakes Region Planning Commission is just starting the preparation of a new Regional Housing Needs Assessment as required by state law.  This assessment will be very useful to the Planning Board in dealing with the State’s workforce housing mandate and the preparation of the Housing Chapter of the Master Plan.
5. Other Business

a. Discussion concerning vacation schedule for Summer 2010
Bob Ward received Planning Board approval of his request of leave for summer vacation.
6. Planners Update
a. Correspondence

7. Meeting Adjourned
The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,

Carole Chase

Recording Secretary
